
Dear Sir 
 
Please accept as follows and the attached documents for consideration into the above mentioned 
enquiry. 
 
My name is Giles Harden Jones, I have been in a protracted legal battle with Vero Insurance for 
the past 3 ½ years over a deeds of indemnity and warranty insurance. 
 
In short, I was forced to sign a deed of indemnity, at the time Vero were the only supplier of 
Builders Warranty Insurance in 2001. 
 
The legal advice I have received indicates that these deeds are in fact illegal, they did not have 
APRA approval and are not enforceable at Law. The advice is linked to Section 34 of the 
Insurance Act.  
 
Given that in the period from 2001 (Post HIH Collapse) and mid 2002, just about every builder in 
NSW, WA, VIC, TAS and WA had to sign one, or provide additional security in form of a bank 
guarantee 
 
During this long running battle, Vero have tried every legal tactic to block, stall, delay and 
generally prevent the matter from going to trial.  In short they are simply trying to outspend me.  
We have had a without prejudice admission from Vero’s legal team in Perth that they are aware 
that they are on thin ice, but they cannot afford to have an adverse precedent on the subject of 
reinsurance. 
 
I urge the enquiry to carefully read the attached judgment from the WA District Court.  This came 
about as part of a summary judgment appeal.  Judge Eaton is clear in his findings that the issue 
of Deeds is questionable and a trial issue.  The fact that Vero are fighting this tooth and nail to 
prevent this from going to court is also concerning. 
 
I defer to you, please contact me if you have any further questions. 
 
Yours Faithfully 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
































